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Kia ora,

Here we are already in June! I hope you are celebrating a lovely long
Matariki weekend.
In this newsletter you will read about Carolyn's beautiful garden, an
update on the On Demand bus, celebrating Kai Kitchen, and the new
Fusion Food Haus. We are also grateful to have David Pearson, our
local history specialist, and Elizabeth Werner, our local
environmentalist writing for us. Read on for 5 minutes with
Ashleigh, who together with husband Scott is the new owner of Tawa
New World.
We hope you enjoy reading about all the good stuff that is happening
in our vibrant community. 

If you have any comments, news, or local pictures to share, please
email them to newslettertawa@gmail.com!

Ngā mihi and greetings from us all at the Tawa Residents' Association,

Monique

Share Tweet Forward

See www.tawalink.com/newsletters.html for issues before 2022.

 See https://tawa.org.nz for recent issues.

MATARIKI CELEBRATIONS

On 24 Jun 2022, Matariki will become a new national holiday for Aotearoa – an amazing milestone in our history. To celebrate,
Wellington City Council has organised events and performances around Pōneke. Find highlights here, and the full schedule here.

One of the events is Haha Whetū, a star search. Tawa Community Garden is displaying Tupu-ā-nuku, a star with a special interest in
edible plants like the kawakawa, encouraging us to consider more carefully what we are putting into the earth. Go and have look!
Find out the locations of all 10 stars here: https://wellington.govt.nz/news-and-events/events-and-festivals/matariki?
fbclid=IwAR0uLrKYnG1pQaq6c-uGw8bAvSGQPY8jdZBzrIm2NYLoGKQHlSKk3IRla7o#starsearch  

Matariki signals the Māori New Year. It is a time of renewal and celebration in New Zealand that begins with the rising of the Matariki
star cluster. Traditionally, festivities were conducted to celebrate Matariki. They followed the harvesting of crops when the pātaka were
full, freeing up time for family and leisure. These festivities included the lighting of ritual fires, the making of offerings, and celebrations
of various kinds to farewell the dead, to honour ancestors, and to celebrate life.

Tawa Community Garden is part of Haha Whetū.

LOCAL GARDEN FEATURED

Carolyn Campbell's personal garden in Tawa is featured over 14 pages in the June 2022 issue of the New Zealand Gardener
magazine. The article has been a work in progress for almost a year as photographs were taken over several months to capture the
seasonal changes.

The whole experience came about after Clare Gleeson, a writer for NZG, visited the garden during one of its spring open days. She
took some photos and sent them off to the NZG editor, Jo McCarroll, who then contacted Carolyn to start the ball rolling. Paul McCredie
came over several visits and took the wonderful photos you can see in the magazine. Carolyn's son, Liam Campbell, also had his drone
photo of the whole garden featured as the centre pages of the magazine. 

"It has been a wonderful experience and so exciting to see my garden in the magazine I have subscribed to for 30 years!" says
Carolyn. Find her on Facebook here: https://www.facebook.com/Carolyn-Campbell-Garden-Design-and-Grooming-1556248537992277

Picture credits:  Paul McCredie

BUS ON DEMAND WELL-RECEIVED

Over 1,000 On Demand accounts been created! It has received some great feedback:

"Used the On Demand bus service for the first time today (too cold & wet to walk lol) and it was great! App worked no problems, picked
up in 4 mins and straight to my destination. Please give it a go, it’s a good idea and will go away if it’s not patronised."

"Downloaded the Metlink On Demand app last night (under 2 minutes to set-up & register) and used the service this morning to get to
Linden Station from my house. It's very easy! Awesome! Also discovered that I will be able to use it to get to and from The Borough pub
on Friday afternoon! Yussss! $2.50 per trip charged to your credit card. Anywhere to anywhere in Tawa! Like your own little private
Uber! But cheaper!"

You can submit your feedback on the On Demand service here: https://www.metlink.org.nz/about/feedback/

NEW BUSINESS: FUSION

Have you been wondering what was happening with the property on Main Road, next to Sallies? It's a great new addition to our Tawa
shops and cafes!

Moving their business from Kapiti to Tawa was like coming home to their old backyard, according to Mikel & Irma, proud owners. They
needed a bigger place when they decided to expand their specialist grocery store Fusion Food Haus to include a café. Now tucked into
130 Main Road, you will be welcomed with a smile. Relax in the spacious family-friendly setting and choose from a selection of foods
and drinks. While waiting, you can browse through the grocery store. Your eyes can feast on things German, Asian, and everything
fusion in between.

You will find a twist in what would otherwise be just ‘the usual’ at Fusion Food Haus Café. Try their Rendang Puffs, Adobo Sausage
Rolls, German Coffee Creampuffs, or Spekulaas Muffins from the cabinet. Hot foods will include Bratkartoffeln, Nasi Lemak, Laksa,
Frikadellen, and Maultaschen among others, so watch out for their finalised menu online.

They are currently on the lookout for a morning barista, so don’t be shy to drop them a line and support our new local business.
Find the online store here: https://ffh.nz/shop/? and find them on Facebook here: https://www.facebook.com/FusionFoodHaus

Happy new Fusion Food Haus owners Irma & Mikel inside their café. Picture credits: Irma Huth

SQUASH CLUB UPDATE

Tawa Squash Club's new court is almost finished!

The structural work is now near completion, with the structure fully enclosed and secure. The roof is on, doors and windows installed,
and the new wooden court floor has been fully laid. The next major phase is the installing of the rear glass-backed wall of the court, and
the plastering of the court walls with the appropriate special compound.

This new court will allow additional capacity to increase numbers of memberships, entries to events, and spectators (who now have
wheelchair access), enabling it to host national and regional tournaments. Being at the centre of a growing catchment area, the club will
be able to cater for growth in demand.

The $461,000 budget was reduced due to Covid, which posed some challenges. Luckily, many organisations and Tawa Squash Club
members stepped in to help. The club was very pleased to see the extent of these donations and sponsorships that reflect the high
regard members hold the club in.

A grand opening is planned for in late July/early August, with the exact date to be confirmed. 

For any inquiries email info@tawasquash.co.nz or call club manager Peter Bowers on 027 6 SQUASH (0276 778 274).

See more here: http://tawasquash.weebly.com/gallery.html

Peter Bowers, club manager of Tawa Squash Club

SCHOOLS TREE PLANTING

On Tuesday May 31st, a group of hardy students from all 8 schools in the Tawa area went on a tree planting expedition. There were
about 25 students representing the leadership team of Kids Enhancing Tawa's Ecosystem (KETE), accompanied by teachers and
parents. The trip was well organised by Sue Lum, who has been leading this project on behalf of Wellington City Council.

Trees were planted at the end of Takapu Road, close to Transmission Gully. The students planted two species, Ngaio and Harakeke,
and they completed their allocated number of trees expertly and quickly. The weather was challenging, but the students were positive
throughout and were a credit to their schools.

The group also saw a good example of natural bush, with at least 15 different species of native trees. Hopefully, all the area will become
native forest. They also learned the value of wetlands for the ecosystem. The planted area is close to the source of the Te Keneperu
stream and in the past had value for Ngāti Toa.

In the future, there will be 8 further planting days and it is hoped that many more students will have the opportunity to plant trees to
improve our ecosystem.

Picture credits: KETE - Kids Enhancing Tawa Ecosystems

VSC TRUST TAKE 10 ARVO's

The Vulnerable Support Charitable Trust operates Take 10 Arvo’s drop in every Tuesday and Thursday at the Linden Community
Centre, from 3 pm–5 pm. Take 10 Arvo's is a safe, fun hang out space for rangatahi aged 11 to 16 to go after school. They have food,
games, arts, crafts, laptops, bean bags, and a cool team to hang out with. 

As of June 21st, they will be doing Taco Tuesday’s on the last Tuesday of every month. Jess, the fabulous Arvo’s Coordinator, hails
from Albuquerque so she knows how to make a great taco!
 
They recently celebrated Pink Shirt Day in style; rangatahi created their own pink shirt. What a day, there were so many cool designs
and so much pink!
 
Make sure you visit them at the Linden Community Centre, they love seeing new people! You can come for 10 minutes or 2 hours, and
remember there is always lots of kai available!
 

Picture credits: https://www.facebook.com/Linden-Community-Centre-100414371395988/photos/pcb.759381122165973/759381048832647

TAWA COMMUNITY BOARD AND COUNCIL  

With members stepping down, new candidates are needed for the Tawa Community Board and the Council for the Takapū/Northern
General Ward. Chair of the Tawa Communiy Board is also stepping down, she will be one of the Green Party canditates for the council
elections.  The Tawa Resident's Association is planning a Meet the Canditates evening on the 21st of September.
Find informatiion for future candidates here: https://www.votelocal.co.nz/information-for-candidates/

The WCC electric vehicle charge consultation is expected to start soon. Some 60 further EV charges are proposed around the city
including Tawa. See https://wellington.govt.nz/have-your-say/consultations.

The WCC District Plan consultation commences mid-July.  There is a Friends of Submitters service if anyone needs help with
understanding and making a submission. 
See https://planningforgrowth.wellington.govt.nz/.

Robyn is going for council! Read more about it here: https://www.facebook.com/tawacommunity

AGM TAWA RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION

Last week, the Tawa Residents' Association held their annual meeting. Tawa Community Civic Awards were presented by Richard
Herbert and councillor Jill Day to two of our members. 

The TRA facilitates local initiatives like the Community Garden, Spring into Tawa, and the jigsaw library. It's the place where lots of local
knowledge comes together from the council, the community board, community centres, and more local organisations. The TRA is
always looking for new ways to make our neighbourhood an even more vibrant and happy place to live, why not join them?

Meetings are every second Monday of the month, 7.30 pm at the Tawa Squash Club. You can support the TRA by becoming a member
for only $10 a year, $15 for a family. Email vibranttawa@gmail.com to join. 

Longtime TRA member Richard Herbert presenting the award to newest member, Elizabeth Werner. Picture credits: Jackson Lacy

SPICER LANDFILL 

The next round of community engagement on the Spicer Landfill Development project opens on 5 July. You can see the draft design
and submit your thoughts on this. Your input and views will help fine-tune the plans to extend the landfill. More information and an
online feedback form is available from 5–29 July here: http://www.poriruacity.govt.nz/spicer-development with hard copies available at
the drop-in sessions and local libraries.

Please come to the public drop-in sessions:

Tawa Community Centre
Tuesday 5 July 6.30–8pm

Helen Smith Room, Pātaka
Wednesday 6 July 12.30–2pm

Online Zoom session
Thursday 7 July 7–8pm
Register for the Zoom session and send your questions to landfillconsent@poriruacity.govt.nz

Picture credits: PCC

FROM THE BEEHIVE

We encourage our politicians and councillors to reach out to us with news.
There was no news from Barbara Edmonds (Linden area). You can contact her on 04 237 9842 or email mana@parliament.govt.nz.

Find a message from local MP Greg O'Connor below. You can contact Greg with any concerns by calling 04 827 8768 or emailing
greg.oconnor@parliament.govt.nz.

"Law and order, and gangs in particular, have been centre stage politically recently. Tawa featured after a retaliation shooting in Linden.
In my 41 years in Police, which included two stints in Porirua and Tawa, I saw intergang tension. The law abiding public of places like
Tawa are generally not impacted; in fact, after such shootings, crime can go down due to the extra pressure on gangs.

What we can do is report any gang member comings and goings from houses in our neighbourhood, as they may well be safe houses
where they store firearms and drugs. We can do this by phoning crime stoppers anonymously on 0800 555111. The other thing we can
do is remind our young folk that there is nothing good about gangs and any romantification of them as we can see in the media,
especially entertainment media, is wrong. Also, not buying the illegal drugs they sell directly and indirectly to fund themselves is the
best way to help depower them.

Luckily in NZ, we don’t have the corruption issues other countries do, so that does help us to keep a tighter control over them, but
complete de-powering needs to be our goal."

The Beehive is the executive wing of the New Zealand Parliament buildings.

CELEBRATING KAI KITCHEN

On June 10th, Councillor Jill Day and Service Manager for Libraries and Community Centres Brigid Brammer visited Linden Community
Centre to show their appreciation for Linden volunteers' hard work.

Tawa Community Board has awarded our Kai Kitchen volunteers a Community Civic Award.

Kai Kitchen is a free community lunch at Linden Community Centre open to everyone around Linden and Tawa. It is held every Friday,
except public holidays, from 1–2 pm. Please join them for a free lunch and company, or help out in the kitchen!

Picture credits: Fieza Ibrahim

PEST FREE TAWA

Did you know around 700 households in Tawa are involved with backyard trapping? Pest Free Tawa aims to create a pest free
community, and involve over 1,000 households in the mahi!

We do this to protect beautiful species such as dive bombing tūī, swooping kereru, fluttering pīwakawaka, elegant kārearea, scuttling
skink, fish larvae, insects and plants (basically the whole ecosystem) from introduced pests. This will also prevent rodents from
damaging wires and items in your house.

Pest Free Tawa is run by volunteers within our community, and is supported by hundreds of residents wanting to protect our native
wildlife!

Backyard trapping is easy, humane, child and pet friendly! It's safe to use, and all the schools in Tawa are involved too! All that's
involved is setting a trap to reduce rodent (and possum) numbers on your property.

Rodents are typically nocturnal like kiwi, meaning they tend to be out and about while we're sleeping at night. So just because you don't
see them, doesn't mean they're not there. So far we've eradicated 1,380 rats,1,628 mice, 40 possums, 1 stoat and 1 weasel in Tawa.

Join our team by sending us an email or messaging us on Facebook.

Send us an email: pftawa@gmail.co.nz
Follow us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/pestfreetawa/

We'd love to have you involved!  
Environmentalist Elizabeth Werner

HISTORY CORNER

Fancy a round of golf?
 
Did you know that Tawa once hosted a golf course; the Ranui Club, whose 18 holes once covered most of the valley floor from about
Tawa School to Grasslees Reserve. 
 
The club was active in Tawa Flat in the 1920s before combining with the Titahi Bay club. It moved its base to Titahi Bay in 1929 when
the development of the Tawa Flat area as a commuter suburb commenced. The clubhouse still exists, the Bartlett Homestead at 26
Oxford Street.
 
Both the club and the clubhouse have been the subject of books published by, and still available from, the Tawa Historical Society. The
Mervyn Kemp Library holds copies of both books for sale.
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The images below, taken from about the same place (the current street named The Drive) show the site of the first hole of the course
that had its tee in the vicinity of Mexted Motors and ran between Main Road and Oxford Street. The historical photograph dates from
1930, just after the Ranui Club had moved to Titahi Bay. The modern view dates from 2015. Trying to replicate a shot from the historic
tee today would result in a number of potential hazards for the golfer and nearby residents.
 
David Parsons
Chairman Tawa Historical Society

COMMUNITY PATROL

Join the Tawa Community Patrol!
 
We’ve recently had more patrols out and about, especially in the afternoons, in response to a couple of suspicious incidents involving
local students as they make their way home from school.
 
But we need more help with new patrollers to come on board, for both day and night shifts. Get in touch if you:

Live in the Tawa area and are at least 18 years of age
Can patrol at least two x 3 hour shifts per month
Can attend bi-monthly training meetings throughout the year
Are computer & smartphone literate
Can pass a Police vetting check
Are fully vaccinated against Covid-19 

Full training is provided; you will be buddied up with an experienced patroller to teach you everything you need to know, and patrollers
always patrol in pairs using our distinctively marked patrol car.
 
If you’d like to know more, head along to our website at www.tawacp.org.nz, complete the Join form and we’ll be in touch to discuss
further.

Darryl Smith
Patrol Coordinator

Picture credits: https://www.tawacp.org.nz/aboutus.html

INNER WHEEL CLUB OF TAWA

On Wednesday 15th of June, Inner Wheel Club of Tawa held their Change Over. This marks the end of the Inner Wheel year and the
start of the new year. The Inner Wheel Club of Tawa fundraises to support local organisations directly supporting the health and
wellbeing of people in Tawa. 

During the course of the evening, the club presented donations to The Tawa Community Patrol and to Tawa Youth and Family.
Tawa Civic Awards were presented to Carolyn Crutch and Kareen Holland, accepting her son Aidan's Civic Award. Joan Gargan was
awarded the President Award. Two Honorary Active Membership awards were presented to Sue O'Sullivan 
and Carolyn Crutch.

Carolyn Crutch with Debbie Lattey, NZ 294 District Chair. Carolyn was presented Honorary Active Membership by her Tawa Club.
Picture credits: https://www.facebook.com/innerwheeltawa/photos/pcb.3966087353515765/3966087060182461

CAT CHIP 'N SNIP

All domestic cats over the age of 12 weeks in Wellington must be microchipped and registered with NZCAR. The bylaw on
microchipping cats was passed at the Environment Committee on 4 August 2016.

WCC and Village Vets have joined forces to offer residents of Tawa and Linden $40 desex and microchipping for any owned cats, male
or female. Call Village Vets on 04 472 2690 to secure your booking. Make sure to bring in a recent bill with your name and address to
show you are resident of Tawa/Linden. 

Save on microchipping and desexing at Village Vets.

SHORT NEWS

Matariki flags have been added and are brightening up Tawa on the recent rainy days. 

The Tawa Lions market moved back to its former position at the Outlet City mall.

Is this the biggest cactus in our neighbourhood? It has now been named Prickly Pear.

Have you seen amazing sunrises and sunsets recently? They are caused by the aerosols originating from the plume of gas and ash
that was ejected when the Hunga Tonga—Hunga Ha’apai (HT–HH) volcano erupted in January. They have been dispersing around the
globe, with concentrations spiking in the New Zealand region since mid-May. Read more about it here: https://niwa.co.nz/news/seen-a-
stunning-sunrise-or-sunset-lately-the-tongan-volcano-may-be-the-cause

A walk around Tawa/Linden shows even letterboxes are looking great!

Bike theft is on the rise, and bike owners in Wellington are encouraged to register their bikes to protect against theft. 529 Garage is a
free and easy-to-use app that enables you to register your bike for free. This helps Police return stolen bikes to their rightful owners.
Register here: https://www.cyclewellington.org.nz/529_garage_bike_security
Find a list of bike parks and fix-it stands here: https://www.bikethere.org.nz/im-riding-in-traffic-free-places/bike-parks-and-stands/

El Porteño on Main Road was recently featured in the Independent Herald with their Scone Burger. Also make sure to try their fabulous
ginger bread! Find their Facebook page here: https://www.facebook.com/elPortenyo

Metlink is seeking your views on the future direction of Metlink fares. Please share your feedback by 5pm, Friday 15 July 2022. This
feedback will be used to improve and enhance the way they structure and charge fares for the services
provided. https://haveyoursay.gw.govt.nz/futurefaresreview

This is only part of a jigsaw recently completed by TRA president Tony Hassed. If you would like to volunteer at the jigsaw puzzle library
on a Thursday morning or a Saturday, please email Monique on vibranttawa@gmail.com.

DID YOU KNOW...

Did you know online movie streaming is available through Wellington City Libraries? More than 300,000 movies are available via their
two streaming platforms Kanopy and Beamafilm. Talk to your local librarian or visit wcl.govt.nz/elibrary.

You can get a free adult membership if you are over 18 and living in Wellington, or if you pay rates on a property in Wellington. Joining is free,
but borrowing charges apply for some items.

5 MINUTES WITH... ASHLEIGH 

5 minutes with Ashleigh & Scott Jackson, new owners of New World Tawa.
 
Tell us something about your life growing up:
I grew up in Orakei in Auckland, where I completed my schooling and university days. Scotty grew up in Napier, before going to
boarding school in Auckland and then on to Otago University. Scotty lived in Wellington after university before moving back to Auckland,
where we met. Then it was off to Paihia in the Bay of Islands, where we owned and operated the local Four Square.
 
Tell us something about your life after finishing school:
Scotty always knew he wanted to be in the grocery industry, but he had to gain some life skills before committing to it. Prior to stocking
shelves as he trained at Foodstuffs, Scotty worked in the Digital team at ASB and I was a Marketing Manager at AirNZ. We learned so
many transferable skills from these roles that have been helpful in our journey to store ownership, including the importance of data and
digital technologies to improve productivity and our continually evolving leadership skills.
 
What can you tell us about current daily life?
We have 2 great kids, Barry (2) and Bella (6 months), who keep our hearts full. When we took over the store Bella was only 1 month
old, so it’s been a wild ride while we balance the demands of family life and New World Tawa. Scotty works most days at the store, both
in the office and on the floor so you’ll often see him setting up displays and working with our department managers to keep the store
looking full and fresh. I work part-time in the store, helping out with our marketing and team culture. Bella joins me in the store most
days and is tolerant of being pushed around the aisles to have her naps. Shoutout to the team at Tawa Kindercare for taking care of our
son, which allows us to work. We don’t really have time for hobbies just yet, but hopefully we will when the kids get a bit older.
 
How long have you lived in Tawa?
Only 6 months now! And we love it. We are so grateful for the Tawa community for welcoming us with open arms.
 
What do you like about Tawa?
We love that Tawa is part of one of NZ’s biggest cities, but holds such a local community vibe. It is amazing to see how the community
is always supporting our local businesses and that our local businesses support community initiatives. The people are what makes
Tawa so special. So many give their time and energy to keeping Tawa a wonderful place to live and work. It’s been a real highlight to
meet so many of them.
 
What would you like to see improved in Tawa?
We have great plans for New World Tawa. We see such amazing potential in the store to deliver greater customer experiences and
improve on the work done by the previous owners. We hope you enjoy the little tweaks we are making along the way to improve both
outside and inside the store. For example, we’re increasing our aisle widths and creating more space to reduce bottle necks, making it
easier for you to navigate the store. We’re also adding over 3500 new products to our range to make sure we have everything you
need. This includes a health and wellness department to cater to new trends. If there is a product you’d like to see us stock, you can get
in touch with us via our Facebook or Instagram pages @NewWorldTawa.
 
Favorite Holidays destination in NZ:
It would have to be visiting our family in Auckland and Tauranga. Although we also like to show off Wellington when they come to visit
us. We are still so new to the city that it’s fun checking out all that Welly has to offer.
 
What accomplishments in your life are you the most proud of?
Both our kids and New World Tawa are our greatest achievements. We feel blessed daily to be doing what we love. We are lucky to be
supported by such an outstanding team at New World Tawa, they go above and beyond to deliver for our customers. The team have
been so resilient and strong over the last few years, dealing with all the changes that Covid has brought us. We are so proud of them.
 
What are three things you would like to do in the next 10 years?

1. We would like to buy a house.
2. We would love to take the kids on a trip to the South Island via the Interislander – our son loves to point it out every time we drive

into the city.
3. Have a night of uninterrupted sleep – new parents will understand.

NEXT TRA MEETING

The Tawa Residents’ Association monthly meetings are open to the public. Details of the next meeting will be posted on Facebook
here: https://www.facebook.com/VibrantTawa/
And on the website: https://tawa.org.nz/tra-meetings/.
Feel free to come along! We are always open to new people joining the committee, helping out, or sharing ideas. 

We usually meet upstairs at the Tawa Squash Club on the second Monday of the month, 7.30pm. 
You can find the agenda on our website here: https://tawa.org.nz/tra-meetings/

We look forward to meeting you!

Tony, Robyn, Peter, Susan, Richard, Jill, John, Anna, Jackson & Monique  

Monique
The Tawa Residents' Association
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